Loudoun Medical Centre
Minutes of Meeting on Tuesday 29th July 2014

Meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by meeting chair Heather Orr.

STAFF PRESENT: - Heather Orr, Audrey Craig and Dr Ajay Fowdar
MEMBERS PRESENT: -  J.A, L.M, A.A, M.L, J.A,H.W, L.B, M.C.  Apologies from C.B and Janet Allan, Practice Manager.
AGENDA

INTRODUCTION

WHAT IS A PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
BENEFITS TO THE PATIENTS AND THE PRACTICE
GROUD RULES
THE WAY FORWARD FOR THE PPG

DATE/TIME OF NEXT MEETING

Introduction

Chair Heather Orr introduced Dr Fowdar and Audrey Craig as administrator and minute taker to group.  Members then introduced themselves.      Heather then went onto stress the importance of confidentiality where appropriate. 
What is PPG?
Members were then given general idea of what a Patient Participation Group is and the role it can play in General Practice and how it will benefit the surgery and patients.  They were advised to look at the Scottish Health Council website for reference.
Benefits to the patients and the practice
· Suggest ideas and voice concerns
· Gain familiarity with the staff, therefore more approachable
· Overall communication improvement
· Improve reputation for patients and new patients
· Build relationships by promoting patient involvement
· Foundation for GP’s in meeting targets
Ground Rules

Ground rules were written on flip chart.  These will be typed up and displayed at meeting although they are up for discussion and amendments can be made.
· Meetings to start and finish on time, keep to time

· Everyone is responsible for the success of the group

· Meetings to be chaired effectively

· All opinions to be heard

· Mobile phones on silent
· Confidentiality

· Not a complaints forum regarding the Practice
 J.A asked if at next meeting we could come back to ground rules with new suggestions.  J.A asked if any questions could be put through the chair.

The way forward for the PPG
BRAINSTORMING

· What services available in the Practice – we then discussed  the new website with the introduction of online prescription requests as well as the updating of patient demographics, travel vaccination forms and the updating of general health information i.e. height, weight etc.  JM asked if it would be possible to enter someone else’s details, Heather explained you would have to register therefore your email address will show with any alterations.
· Elect chairperson.minute taker

· Flu-jag awareness

· Discuss the result of the questionnaire

· PPG to canvas for new members

· ?PPG leaflet

· Suggestion box

· Imminent online services – www.loudoun-medical-practice.co.uk
Heather gave details of her questionnaire and statistics of awareness of surgery services, opening hours etc.  JA suggested newsletter be attached to scripts. LB stating better promotion required. JM stated newsletter not available to people not attending the surgery and that local churches combine and do leaflet drop each year and that would be a good way of getting newsletter, health promotion out to the wider community.  JA suggested keeping advertising as a regular topic on the agenda until we feel happy it has been accomplished. JA asking where the bulk of our patients are, in order to concentrate on those areas.  Valley advertiser was mentioned as a good advertising tool.  LB suggested an article in valley advertiser and informed us Strathaven GP writes a column which would be a good way of promoting seasonal health issues.  LB will gain a copy of article for reference. 

 LB would like clear guidelines as to what they as a group are allowed to promote. 

 The canvassing for new members was discussed.  JM noted all members of a similar age, Heather informed group that a varied demographic practice population were canvassed but there was no uptake from the younger, elderly or ethnic patients.  LB asked how many new recruits were required; Heather informed her ideal number in group is between 6 to 12 members.
Heather asked the group their thoughts on a suggestion box.  JA asking if suggestion box can also go on website?  JM suggested a clear Perspex box be used therefore rubbish will not be deposited in it.  JA suggested notice board with supply of postit’s for patients to use and pin to board with side for suggestions and other side for practice response.  JM suggested younger patients may prefer a computer to enter this information on, she also commented that she has access to computers that we could have at no cost.  Heather concerned about security and metal brackets were suggested for this. JA suggested a health promotion area to display board for PPG, computer and suggestion board.  Heather asking if anyone had any other ideas the group commented they would like to think about this and discuss at next meeting.
LB asked about our appointment system saying it is difficult to understand when an appointment is on the day or an emergency and that better information regarding this is required.  Members informed that appointment slots are for 10 minutes, that we offer on the day appointments which once used up the emergency surgery takes over and patients are informed that it is an emergency appointment they are getting, we also have advanced booking appointments. LB asking about telephone consultations she was advised that these are available but go into routine 10 minute appointment slots.  Dr Fowdar gave a brief outline of the appointment system clarifying what is an emergency appointment and the abuse of these appointments.  Dr Fowdar asking for input on patient education on recognising what is and isn’t an emergency.  Dr Fowdar then spoke on the introduction of his red card system for emergency appointments which the group liked and agreed with.   
It was agreed a better understanding of the appointment system should be made available to patients through increased publicity i.e. an information leaflet on what is a suitable emergency and what should be a routine appointment, booked appointment or telephone consultation should be sought for this, also increasing public knowledge of our late night and early morning surgeries. Thus promoting the flexibility of our appointment system.  LB said through the information leaflet word would filter down also through word of mouth to the greater public.
JA also stated the onus is also on GP’s to inform the patient at time of consultation if the emergency appointment was inappropriate.

TO BE ACTED ON

· Marketing of Practice Website

· Newsletter & Handbook

· Further discussion required on suggestions box

Heather closed the meeting thanking all for attending.

Next meeting will be held on Tuesday 9th September 2014 at 6:00 pm.  Minutes will be distributed to members
